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Analysis

Although EOP-002-2 deals specifically with capacity and energy emergencies and the implementation of emergency procedures, there are two requirements where the industry may benefit from the development of parallel NAESB business practices. I have included those requirements below, and highlighted the portion that points toward a potential business practice.

R4. A Balancing Authority anticipating an operating capacity or energy emergency shall perform all actions necessary including bringing on all available generation, postponing equipment maintenance, scheduling interchange purchases in advance, and being prepared to reduce firm load.

R6. If the Balancing Authority cannot comply with the Control Performance and

Disturbance Control Standards, then it shall immediately implement remedies to do so.

These remedies include, but are not limited to:

R6.1. Loading all available generating capacity.

R6.2. Deploying all available operating reserve.

R6.3. Interrupting interruptible load and exports.

R6.4. Requesting emergency assistance from other Balancing Authorities.
R6.5. Declaring an Energy Emergency through its Reliability Coordinator; and

R6.6. Reducing load, through procedures such as public appeals, voltage reductions, curtailing interruptible loads and firm loads.

Although the EOP-002 requirements are directly related to the reliability of the Bulk Electric System and therefore fall under the authority of the NERC Standards, the industry could benefit from the addition of a business practice that outlines the process to be used in coordinating and executing the purchase of emergency energy. This would provide a standardized method for accomplishing this step of the emergency procedures, streamlining the process and reducing the potential for confusion when dealing with multiple entities.

Recommendation

I recommend that NAESB direct the development of an Emergency Energy section for WEQ standard 004 Coordinate Interchange, which outlines a standardized process for the coordination and execution of emergency energy schedules. I would also caution that in order to gain industry support for this practice, the drafting team should avoid dictating the specifics of ‘how’, but instead focus on the elements of ‘what’ needs to be considered / accomplished.
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